THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

10-22-82

No. 392

CALENDAR

October 22 Dedication of the Geology Library October 25 Seminar on the Theory of Living Systems October 28, 29 Training at UK October 29 Library Faculty Meeting, 8:30 a.m., The Gallery October 29 The Gallery Series Program November 1 Seminar on the Theory of Living Systems November 5 The Gallery Series Program November 10-13 SELA/KIA Conference November 19-20 First Annual Kentucky Writers Conference November 30 LSO Christmas Bazaar

PIEASE NOTE: The next Green Bean will be issued on Friday, November 5th. Any items submitted for this Green Bean must be in the Director's Office no later than 10 a.m. on Tuesday, November 2nd. Emergency items can be submitted to the editor by phone after the deadline.

Contributors: Jessie Adams, Phil Dare, Vivian Hall, Faith Harders, Cathy Hunt, Liz Pogue, Toni Powell, Paul Willis, and Gerry Webb (Editor)



FROM THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE...

Paul Willis announced that there is a notebook available on the reorganization of the University administration. It is a good source for sorting out where authority lies. Authority for signing forms is still being worked on but it looks like forms will be required to go up to the next level for signature instead of to someone else in the department. Contracts that pertain to more than one sector of the University must be signed by the President.

Non-recurring funds should be coming within a few weeks.

Paul Willis referred the committee to a memo from Chancellor Gallaher on setting priorities for the future in light of developing excellence in our area of primary responsibility. It was decided that system priorities would be set and each division would present a plan for their area. The differences would be ironed out and a system plan developed. The report is due on December 15th. The Library Faculty would review the plan in the spring.

The University is asking for recommendations for candidates for honorary degrees. Recommendations can be made directly or through the Library system. System recommendations should be made through Paul Willis.

Paul Willis reported on the CRL meeting in Atlanta. CRL discussed their five year plan but it seems that the real reason for the meeting was to establish a rapport with their membership. Many libraries are evaluating the value of CRL for the amount of the dues. CRL has a toll free number where holdings information can be obtained and they can be accessed via Tymnet. The fiche edition of their catalog is coming out soon and work has been stepped up so that users will be able to access CRL via OCLC. CRL has an exhibit that is designed to make library staff and users aware of what they have to offer.

The SOLINET meeting held in Atlanta on September 23rd was a planning meeting where it was announced that Solinet is thinking of starting interest groups. There is a backlog of terminal installations. They will begin in early October.

Newspaper/Microtext/Periodicals are testing indexes in microform.

DEDICATION OF THE GEOLOGY LIBRARY

The Geology Library will hold a dedication service and reception on Friday, October 22 at 3 p.m. honoring George W. Pirtle of Tyler, Texas. The Library will be named in honor of Mr. Pirtle at this time. He was the first student to receive a graduate degree in geology at the University of Kentucky. Since receiving his M.S. in 1925, he has been a strong supporter of the Library and the University. He also provides one graduate scholarship of \$1,000.00 annually and two undergraduate scholarships of \$500.00 each.

LSO CHRISTMAS BAZAAR

Remember the Christmas Bazaar that LSO sponsored last year? The handmade ornaments, the sweets, toys, even an afghan? Well, that time is upon us again--time for the second annual CHRISTMAS BAZAAR! It will be held on

Tuesday, November 30, in the Staff Lounge. Doors will open at 9:45 a.m. We will need your contributions of crafts, baked goods, pine cones, etc. to have a successful bazaar. Please be planning for this event!! Let's make this year's bazaar even bigger and better than last year's!

INDEXES TESTED BY NEWSPAPER/MICROTEXT/PERIODICALS STAFF

INFORMATION ACCESS, Inc. indexes are located in the Periodicals Area of King North. These include The National Newspaper Index, The Business Index, and The Magazine Index. They represent a new approach to indexing (covering more journals and more years in one index). The library has them on a thirty day trial. If you have heard or read of these indexes but never examined them come by the Periodical Area in King.

OCCASIONAL PAPER NO. 3

The University of Kentucky Libraries Occasional Paper Editorial Committee announces the publication of Occasional Paper No. 3. It is by Toni Powell, entitled "The Landscape Architecture Book Catalog: A bibliography of holdings on the University of Kentucky Campus through 1977." Occasional Paper 3 sells for \$10.00 per copy from Administrative Services.

VACUUM CLEANERS NEEDED BY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

The Preservation Committee is considering ways to keep books and shelves dusted. The easiest way would be to have several vacuum cleaners for this purpose. They would be housed in Administrative Services and loaned as needed. If any staff members have vacuum cleaners that would be suitable for dusting books and shelves, and would like to donate them to the Library, please contact Cheryl Jones, Chairperson, Preservation Committee.

THE GALLERY SERIES

The following programs will be presented in The Gallery, King Library--North at 12:00 noon:

October 29 "Investing Your Money Wisely"
Darlene Duncan, Hilliard and Lyons

November 5 "Sharp-Note Singing: An Appalachian Tradition"

Lecture-demonstration by the Appalachain Association of Sacred Harp Singers

TRAINING AT UK

October 28--HOW AND WHEN TO SHOW APPRECIATION TO EMPLOYEES: THE REWARDS OF REWARDING.

The focus of this workshop is how to respond to people at work. This program will enable supervisors to begin to use several of the more important "How-To's" in giving recognition to employees, and make better use of the University's reward and reinforcement tools.

October 29-HOW TO DEAL WITH EMPLOYEES: THE CORRECT WAY OF CORRECTING.

This training program takes a positive approach to correcting mistakes. It contrasts ineffective and successful methods of correcting, and demonstrates how a supervisor's behavior directly impacts the performance and attitudes of employees.

Both of these programs are limited to persons with supervisory/management responsibilities, or those who will assume such responsibilities within the next three months. For further information call the Human Resource Development office, 7-1851.

SEMINARS ON THE THEORY OF LIVING SYSTEMS

October 25 Teaching 'Western Civilization:" What can be done at UK?

November 1 The novel as religious text (Tolstory, War and Peace)

Both of these seminars will be held in Room 137, Chemistry/Physics Building, 7:30-9:30 p.m.

SELA/KLA CONFERENCE

A special 1982 conference, sponsored jointly by the Southeastern Library Association and the Kentucky Library Association, will be held in Louisville, Kentucky, November 10-13. Registration for the conference and the Exhibits will be at the Commonwealth Convention Center.

Meetings will be held at both the Galt House and the Hyatt Regency. Guest speakers will include: Judith Krug, director of the ALA Office of Intellectual Freedom; Richard Schmidt, legal counsel for the American Society of Newspaper Editors; Cal Thomas, vice president of communications for the Moral Majority; Betty Friedan, feminist leader and author; and Alfred Slote, author of juvenile fiction and informational books.

Three pre-conferences have also been planned. "Space Planning and Practical Design for Librarians" will be held November 8 and 9, and "Librarians as Authors" November 9. "Reference Online: a two track workshop" will be held from 8:30-2:45 on November 10th.

KENTUCKY WRITERS CONFERENCE

The Kentucky Department for Libraries and Archives and the Kentucky Arts Council are sponsoring the First Annual Kentucky Writers Conference, November 19-20, 1982, at Frankfort, Kentucky. All conference events will take place at Kentucky State University.

The Kentucky Writers Conference is conceived as an annual event to bring together writers and those interested in writing in Kentucky for workshops, readings, and discussions about writing. Each year program participants will be chosen primarily from writers who recently have published substantially. A national figure will also be invited to speak.

The registration deadline for this conference is November 15, 1982, and the fee is \$5.00. For additional information call Nash Cox, Kentucky Arts Council, (502)-564-3757, or Lee Walker, Department for Libraries and Archives, (502)-875-7000.

PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Social Sciences Cataloger (2 positions), Auburn University Libraries. Salary: \$17,400 minimum. Deadline: November 15, 1982.

Law Library--Head of Technical Services Division, State University of New York at Buffalo. Salary: \$22,000-\$29,000. Deadline: not given.

Information Services Librarian, Alexander Library, Rutgers University Libraries. Salary: \$18,144 minimum. Deadline: November 30, 1982.

Head, Automated Acquisitions Department, Sterling C. Evans Library, Texas A&M University. Salary: \$14,500. Deadline: not given.

Cataloger, Original Cataloging Department, Sterling C. Evans Library, Texas A&M University. Salary: \$14,500. Deadline: not given.

Head Oriental Studies Librarian, University of Arizona. Salary: \$22,000 minimum. Deadline: November 15, 1982.

Head, Technical Services Unit, Moffitt Undergraduate Library, University of California/Berkeley. Salary: \$21,288-\$30,648. Deadline: December 10, 1982.

Assistant University Librarian for Technical Services, University of California, Santa Barbara. (Search reopened). Salary: \$29,400-\$46,600. Deadline: January 15, 1983.

Music Cataloger, University of Washington Libraries. Salary: \$16,500 minimum. Deadline: November 5, 1982.

For additional information, contact Faith Harders.